

Oifig Cheannasaí na Caipiteal agus nEastát Sir Patrick Duns, Sráid na Canálach Móire, Íochtarac, BÁC 2 Teil: 01-6424747

> Office of Head of Capital & Estates Sir Patrick Duns, Lower Grand Canal St., Dublin 2 Tel: 01-6424747

Mr Brendan Griffin, TD Dail Eireann, Leinster House. Kildare Street Dublin 2

9th March 2022

PQ 10331/22\* To ask the Minister for Health the primary care centres nationwide due to be be fitted out and completed in 2022; if he will provide further details regarding the future opening of new primary care centres; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Brendan Griffin

Dear Deputy Griffin,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

There are 25 Primary Care Centres currently in construction which are due to be completed in 2022 with a further 3 Primary Care Centres due for completion in 2023. Attached for your information is a list of these primary care centres.

There are 80 Primary Care Centres being planned for development, the majority of which are being delivered via the HSE's Primary Care Centre Operational Lease mechanism. The delivery of a primary care centre is dependent on a number of factors such as availability and suitability of site location, GP involvement, service agreement, value for money, full property and HSE Board approval. As the operational lease mechanism is a developer led process the timeframe for the delivery of the primary care centre is determined by the developer and agreed with the HSE.

Yours sincerely,

Jim Curran National Director,

Capital & Estates